El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Board meeting – November 19, 2009 – Mercantile Bistro, Cameron

Meeting was called to order at 6:35pm.  Members present: Cindy Bolch, Gary & Cindy McDaniels, Lisa Davenport, Paula Englehardt, Pat Holley, Connie Roddy, Phyllis Shuffield, Ed Burleson, Lucy Coward, Ann Collins, Debbi Harris, Paul Unger, Katherine Bedrich

Motion to approve June 7, 2009 Board meeting by Ed Burleson.

No Treasurer report

Cindy Bolch announced as Chair of Membership.  Cindy reported on certificates and re-certifications.  She will order name tags and pins for members completing their hours.  

Vice-president Phyllis Shuffield stated if anyone has ideas on programs and meetings to contact her.

Volunteer – A work day on Saturday November 21 is planned by Connie Roddy for the Adopt-A-Highway Plant I.D.  There are several areas needing to be cleaned. 

Historian Lucy Coward will continue working on the notebook.  Everyone can email her any information about the Chapter.  Also, newspaper articles need to be saved and sent to Lucy.

Host Cindy McDaniels will bring new sign-up list to the December Chapter meeting. 

Advanced Training – Lisa Davenport encouraged member to share ideas for training.  

Training – discussion on have a class in 2010.

Nature Festival – Ann Collins gave report on Bluebird houses.  Jon Gersbach is giving 4 houses ready to be placed in the park and Lana McDermott’s school class is building 16 houses.  Lolly Lewis has 20 houses cut out; these may be for the youth to assemble at the Festival.  There may be a charge to the youth for these houses.  Next meeting is scheduled on December 3, 2009 at 5:00pm – Rockdale General Store.  The Festival date is June 11-12, 2010.

The Nature of Milam Co. project – Debbi Harris announced as of January 2010, Katherine Bedrich will be the chair for this project.  Debbi encouraged all topic areas to continue building their section.

Reminder of Chapter dues - $20.00 need to be paid by December 31, 2009 for 2010.  These can be sent to the Treasurer Dorothy Mayer.

President Katherine Bedrich has asked Ed Burleson, Cindy Travis and Nancy Soechting to be on the review team for The Chapter Operating Handbook.  More information in January.

Photography-Paula Englehardt made a motion to purchase 50 ribbons each for 1st, 2nd & 3rd place and 6 “rosettes” for Best of Show for the Chapter photo contest and the Nature Festival contest, costing $130.00 Motion seconded by Paul Unger.  Motion carried.  

Paul Unger read letter from State Comptroller stating a delay up to 90 days for full tax exemption status.

Paul will continue to send out weekly ECRC notice and ask each member in charge of activity to send him the information needed for the notice.

Katherine reviewed 2010 major focus projects: The Nature Festival; Millennium Seed Bank and The Nature of Milam Co. resource project.  

Next Board meeting is January 7, 2010 at 6:30 pm at Ann Collins Store.

Motion to adjourn by Lucy Coward. 

Minutes submitted by: Debbi Harris   

